
 



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  21st AUGUST 2022 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
***************************** 

 

Ted Maughan, Cherryfield 

  Séan & Maura Griffin, Clare St.& decd. of the Griffin & O’Reilly  

families & Mike Freeley 

Mary & Len Ellis & decd. of the Fitzmaurice family, Spaddagh 

John & Agnes Freyne, Clare St. & decd. of the Freyne & Dyer families   

 Michael & Mary Finnegan, Tullaghane 

Sr. Marie Walsh, Árd Bhríde, Castlebar & decd. of the Walsh family, The Neale 

Ann & David Fitzmaurice, Forthill 

Mary & Michael Plunkett, Ballyhaunis 

Peter & Delia Costello, Corofin 

James & Bridget Costello & Mary Kate Cosgrove, Bohogue 

Tom & Teresa Melly, Upper Main St. 

Deirdre Dennedy, Seán & Seamus Durkan 

 

Sunday 28th August—Month’s Mind 

Thomas Biesty, Pattenspark 

Michael Lavin, Lavallyroe  

 

 

 

 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 7.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

Covid-19 restrictions. 

 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  22nd-28th AUGUST  2022 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

22nd-28th August READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Marion Regan, Anne Carney 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Helen Freeley, Lorraine Waldron 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Margaret Byrne, Eileen Lynch 

Friday Christina Concannon Mary Freeley, Willie Broderick 

Saturday 7.30pm Kevin Henry Frances Mulhern, Seamus Mulrennan, Paul 
Sykes 

Sunday 10.00am. Anne Durkan Mary Murphy, Margie Gallagher, Miriam 
Judge 

Sunday 12.00 Margaret Monaghan Eavan Caulfield, Helene McCafferty, Gilmar 
Neves 

Recently Deceased 

Kathleen Morley, Woodpark 

Tom Walsh, Coventry-brother of Kathleen Kelly, Station Rise 

Mary Kelly (nee Cunningham), Rath, Ballintubber, Co Roscommon & formerly of 

Ballinlough-sister of Kitty Sloyan, Brackloon North 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 

9.00pm  continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and 

streamed on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/

camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis or on the website: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 
 

KNOCK NOVENA: The National Novena to Our Lady of 

Knock is continuing, with large numbers of pilgrims travelling to 

the Shrine for the daily ceremonies at 3pm and 8pm. Guest 

speakers each day are addressing the theme “A Journey in Hope”. 

This Sunday 21st August is the anniversary of the Apparition at 

Knock, and the Bishop of Elphin Kevin Doran will be the guest 

speaker at the 3pm ceremony, while at 8pm, it’s the turn of Fr. 

Richard Gibbons, Parish Priest of Knock and Rector of Knock 

Shrine. This Sunday is also Family Day, with activities and 

events taking place between 11am and 3pm in the grounds of the 

Shrine, close to the Museum & Café. All welcome. 

Monday 22nd Aug is the final day of the National Novena, and 

the Archbishop of Tuam Francis Duffy will be the guest speaker 

at the 3pm and 8pm ceremonies. Members of the public can learn 

more about the Synod and what it means for all of us in the  

Synod tent.. Daily sessions take place there at 12 noon. Full  

details are available on www.knockshrine.ie 
 

SYNODAL PROCESS: This week saw the publication of the 

national synthesis of the synodal process, which took place in 

Ireland between October 2021 & May 2022. The synthesis can be 

viewed on www.synod.ie and has been submitted to the Synod 

Secretariat in the Vatican, as part of the global synodal process 

announced by Pope Francis. Speaking during the Knock Novena 

last Tuesday, Bishop Michael Router, Auxiliary Bishop of  

Armagh and a member of the Synodal Steering Committee, 

thanked the thousands of people nationwide who took the time to 

respond and make their voices heard. Bishop Router said he was 

struck “by the pervasive desire to feel a deeper sense of  

belonging to the Church, and the call for it to be more inclusive”. 

Inviting people to read the national synthesis, Chair of the Synod 

Steering Committee Dr Nicola Brady told pilgrims in Knock that 

“the issues raised are not new, but the honesty and clarity with 

which they have been articulated in this process offers a strong 

foundation to build upon. Some of the findings are stark, many of 

the experiences shared are painful, but there have also been many  

hopeful and encouraging aspects. Important questions have been 

set out for deeper reflection and pastoral action at every level of 

Church life, and there will be many more opportunities for people 

to get involved and help shape this process”. 
 

HARVEST MASS takes place in Ballyhaunis Friary on Sunday 

4th September at 2pm. The annual Mass could not proceed over 

the past two years due to the Covid-19 pandemic, but will go 

ahead on the first Sunday in September. All welcome.  
 

PPC: The Parish Pastoral Council newsletter from January to 

June 2022 is now available in the Church porch. The newsletter 

covers a range of events that took place in the Church and in the 

parish in the first half of this year. Please take a copy. 

 
 

ABBEY PATTERN: The annual Abbey Pattern, scheduled to 

take place in the Friary grounds later this month, will not now go 

ahead. Organisers of the event have decided that, due to a number 

of factors, it will not be possible to run the event this year, and 

have thanked the volunteers and sponsors who have supported the 

Pattern over the years. 
 

SCOIL ÍOSA will reopen for the new academic year on Tuesday 

30th August for Junior Infants, and on Wed 31st August for all 

other pupils. 
 

SENIOR CITIZENS: A new committee is being formed to  

organise the Ballyhaunis Senior Citizens Christmas Party. As 

former members have retired / resigned their positions, volunteers 

are required. Anyone interested is asked to contact Eileen  

Rattigan at 087 9688845 or 094 9630303 
 

MAYO STOMA SUPPORT GROUP will meet on Thursday 

25th August at 7pm in the Ellison Hotel, Castlebar. For more 

information, or to book a place, call 087 2300580. 
 

BEFRIENDING VOLUNTEER– WESTERN ALZHEIMERS: 
Can you spare a couple of hours per week ? Become a befriender 

to those living with dementia. Full training provided. For details 

email volunteer@westernalzheimers.ie or  call Caroline at 094 

9364900. 
 

TUAM  DIOCESAN  PILGRIMAGE  TO  LOURDES led by 

Archbishop Francis Duffy, will depart Ireland West Airport Knock 

next Wednesday 24 August 2022 for five nights. Still a few seats 

available by  contacting Sheila Davin 086 8664633  
 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP meets at 11am every  

Wednesday at the Family Centre, Knock. All welcome. Further 

information from Monica Morley, Knock Shrine at 094-9375320.  
 

COPIES OF THE IRISH CATHOLIC NEWSPAPER are 

available at the back of the church. Cost €2.50, please place  

money in the candelabra.  
 

MAYO  CANCER  SUPPORT offers a range of emotional 

supports to people with cancer and their families. Call 094 

9038407 for information.  
 

THE DIOCESE OF CORK & ROSS is seeking applications 

for two fulltime vacancies - Parish Life Co-Ordinator and Faith  

Development Co-Ordinator. More information is available on 

www.corkandross.org 
 

COFFEE MORNING FOR HOSPICE: Mayo/Roscommon 

Hospice is seeking people to host a coffee morning or evening on 

National Coffee Morning for Hospice, which takes place on 

Thursday 22nd September, or any date that suits, in their home or 

place of work. Please register online at www.hospice.ie or email 

info@hospice.ie 
 

MAYO PPN: The Mayo Public Participation Network is running 

a new suite of free training programmes for community groups, 

including New Ways for Funding, Applying for Funding for 

Your Group, Strategic Planning for Community Groups, Social 

Media etc. More details on www.mayoppn.ie 
 

RED CROSS:  Claremorris Town Hall Theatre presents “It’s 

the Real McCoy”, a 3-act comedy written by Tommy Marren, on 

Friday 26th August at 8pm in aid of Claremorris Red Cross. 

Tickets available from the box office and from www.townhall.ie 
 

 

Offertory  
Collection  

14th August 2022  

€1,670 

Recently Baptised 

We welcome into the Faith Community 

Luke Peter Rodgers, Sydney & Gurteen 

 


